KELSBORROW CHOIR

COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 11th January 2018 at 33, Peel Hall Lane Ashton Hayes
MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Christine Tickell, Isabelle Hughes, Malen Johnson, Maddy Swan-Manning, Veronica Barnett, and. Alan Burgess.
1. Apologies: Margaret Corlett, Joan Pidgeon, Margrett Barnes, and Barry Lockwood
2. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 12th October, 2017 were approved and signed.
3. Matters Arising:
a. First aid.  Isabelle Hughes attended the first aide course and gave a brief statement on the outcome.  The Choir needs its own first aid kit – one that we buy off of the shelf or make one up. Isabelle agreed to source one and it will be kept in the under-stairs cupboard. |AP01.IH|. Secondly the question of a defibrillator was raised.  They cost around £800.00 to buy and their life-saving benefits were unquestionable. Should the Choir or the hall committee lead on this one?  Elaine questioned whether there was one anywhere within Ashton Hayes – the sports pavilion.  It was agreed that in the first place a letter should be written to the Parish Council.  |AP02.JDE|
b. Anthony Hughes. Jim again agreed to chase up and recover Anthony’s music folder if he wasn’t going to return. Post meeting note.  Jim has spoken to Anthony and picked up his music folder from his home.
c. Facebook.  Isabelle and Alan continue to investigate the resurrection of the FB page.

d. Thornton Manor.  The carol singing at Thornton Manor was very enjoyable but the arrangements meant that the venue to too cramped.

e. Nunsmere.  Elaine expressed herself to be very saddened by the event.  Whilst the management had arranged chairs in the hall and served their guests mulled wine to encourage an audience for the Choir, few guests came to listen.  No-one said thank-you, or offered a mince pie – the coffee they served was cold.

f. Carol Singing.  It was noted that in 2018 we must make greater efforts to find venues at (for example) Wyevale, Hollies, Sainsbury’s and (possibly) John Lewis.

g. Tarvin Concert.  Veronica asked why the concert ticket prices rose from £6 to £8.00?  No one at the meeting knew.  Also there wasn’t a clear indication on children’s ticket prices.  For 2018 Malen asked whether the Christmas concert could be on a Saturday.  Elaine noted that Margaret had asked that we avoid Tuesdays for any concerts as these clearly eat into the available rehearsal time.
4. Correspondence:
a. There had been no correspondence of any significance to discuss.

5. Treasurer’s Report:
a. Christmas receipts.  It was agreed that the total monies raised through all Christmas singing would be split three ways between the Choir, Bloodwise, and MS.  Veronica asked if we had been thanked by either of the charities?  No, but neither had we sent out any cheques yet. Elaine agreed to provide Heather with the addresses for the two charities.  

b. There was some discussion on the poor ticket sales and therefore receipts from the Eaton Hall and Christmas concerts.  Did we need to serve food at Eaton Hall as that cost £340.00?  Were the two concerts too close together?  Veronica expressed a view that Eaton Hall is not an attractive venue in the winter months – too dark, and why not try for a concert in the summer?  Elaine suggested that we might be able to book a date in 2019.

c. Overall Choir Funds.  Heather’s budget projection for 2018 shows that with the drop in membership we are forecasting a shortfall.  Three options present themselves; an increase in subs, more fundraising, or attracting more members.  It was agreed that items should be put to Choir at the forthcoming AGM -
i. An increase in subs to £85.00 per annum.

ii. A discussion around the contribution that ticket sales make to Choir funds as well as charitable donations.

iii. What does that Choir want from the lottery and 

iv. How can social fundraising contribute to Choir monies?

6. Social Group: Malen spoke on behalf of the SG. The only event in 2017, the Tarvin fun evening had been poorly supported by the Choir.  Suggestions for 2018 included – A race night, A curry night, and a Murder mystery evening.
7. Publicity: Isabelle had nothing to report at present
8. 2018 Concerts. The meeting put forward suggestions for venues -
a. Llanelian church.

b. Christleton Church

c. Open evening – possibly on 17th April?  Isabelle agreed that advertising for this event needs to be on Facebook, local webs and newspapers.

d. Christmas concert – possible 15th December?  What about in the Community centre in Kelsall.  Alan agreed to investigate |AP03.AB|

9. Any Other Business:
a. The Library.  Elaine noted that the cardboard folders which store our music are falling apart, and did anyone have a suggestion for a better, long term cost effective solution?
Date of Next Meeting.  Thursday 22nd February at 33, Peel Hall Lane Ashton Hayes at 7.30 pm
